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Springfield Cornerstone 

februAry 2017  

MISSION STATEMENT:  ñFollowing Jesus for the glory of God and our neighbors goodò 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 10 am Bible 

Study, Bevôs 

5:30 Family Meal 

6 pm TOPS 

2 

7 pm Choir 

Practice 

3   Mt. Pleas-

ant CoB 

Word of 

Hope Chili 

Cookoff     

6ð7:30 pm 

4    9 am youth 

make subs 

4:30 Volleyball 

meet, Hartville. 

Akron 1st Soup 

Supper 4:30-6:30 

pm  $6 adults 

 

5  Subs avail-

able 

2 pm bowling 

6 7 8     10 am Bible 

Study, Bevôs 

5:30 Family Meal 

6 pm TOPS 

 

9     6 pm 

Deacon 

Meeting 

7 pm Choir 

Practice 

10 

Jr. Hi Winter 

Camp thru 

12th 

11 

4:30 Volleyball, 

Hartville 

 

12 

Installation 

of newly 

elected dea-

cons 

2 pm bowling 

13 14    7 pm 

Commis-

sions; 7:40 

Ex. Comm 

Mtg  

15   10 am Bible 

Study, Bevôs 

5:30 Apprecia-

tion Family Meal 

for workers 

6 pm TOPS 

16 

7 pm Choir 

Practice 

17  Junior 

Winter Camp 

thru 19th 

18  5 pm  

District Youth 

Outing, Fazolis 

 

4:30 Volleyball, 

Hartville 

19 

2 pm bowling 

20 21 22    10 am Bible 

Study, Bevôs 

5:30 Family Meal 

6 pm TOPS 

23 

7 pm Choir 

Practice 

24 25 

4:30 Volleyball, 

Hartville 

26 

2 pm bowling 

27 28   Every Sunday morning 

9:30 am Sunday school 

10:30 am Worship Service 
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Family Night on Wednesday evenings 

Family Night this year offers an opportunity to gather 

on Wednesday for a meal together through the end of 

February. We are serving from 5:30 to 6:30 pm.  This 

is a wonderful time of fellowship!  

Recognition Night Dinner for all 

the Family Night workers will be 

Wednesday, February 15th from 

5:30 to 6:30 pm.  Everyone is in-

vited to come.  

Bowling League     We bowl at Bill White's Sun-

days at 2:00. Cost is $9. League started  on  January 

8th and lasts 12 weeks. Call Mark Conner with ques-

tions.  

Volleyball starts up in February 

The Church Volleyball League at 

Hartville Church of the Brethren will 

run from February 11 to April 8, 

2017.   There will be 8 weeks of reg-

ular match play with playoffs and 

our carry in dinner on April 8, 

2017.  If there are not enough people 

for a full team, there will be a team 

for any that wish to play.  On Febru-

ary 4, 2017 at 4:30 pm in the Hartville Church Fel-

lowship Hall, there will have a short meeting for play-

ers to review rules with open play after.     Peace to 

all!   Diane Send   330-312-2201 

 

Vital Ministries    There are presently two Vital 

Ministries groups that meet for Bible study.  

 

 

Upper Room Devotional    Are you looking 

for a daily devotional?  Every other month a new 

copy of the Upper Room publication is available 

to you, free!  Copies are beside the main entrance, 

and there are large print copies too.  The March-

April issues are out.  Help yourself! 

 

Good Neighbors is in need of non-perishable 

food, personal care items, cleaning supplies, small 

household items, clothing & financial contribu-

tions.  

Disaster Relief    Northern Oho Disaster Re-

lief has upcoming work camps in Columbia SC in 

May & in October, each a week long.  If you are 

interested in working on homes destroyed in 

floods and storms, contact Jean Nesbitt for more 

information.  

Choir Practice     The choir is practicing on 

Thursday evenings at 7 pm.  Contact Bonnie 

Young if interested in joining the choir.  

 

Women's Study Group meets every Wed. 

morning from 10-11:30 am at the home of Bev 

Sheets. They have started a new study on Mark 

and invite & encourage you to come. 

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ .ƛōƭŜ ǎǘǳŘȅ ƎǊƻǳǇ 
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With the holidays clearly be-

hind us, we are in the long cold 

days of winter, even though last 

week it was 60 degrees a few 

days.  Donôt kid yourself,  there 

is still more winter ahead of us. 

 

February is a month in which we celebrate our love 

for that very special person.  Yes, men, February 

14th is still Valentineôs Day.  So let us make sure 

that we show that special person how much we love 

them and care for them.   Pastor Alan 

We would like to thank each of you for your many 

acts of kindness during the 

passing of the Pastorôs 

mother.  Pastor Alan and 

Sally 

Dear Christian Friends,   

Thank you and God Bless 

for all the cards, well wishes 

and prayers.  In Christian 

Love.   Charles A. Hartley 

Thanks from Al and Phyllis Friedlein for all your 

prayers and cards. They are very much appreciated.  

 Faye Reed thanks everyone for their prayers during 

her illness. 

Congratulations to Pastor 

Alan and Sally.  Their son, 

Aaron and daughter-in-law, 

Rebecca are expecting in 

September.  

Condolences to Pastor Alan and Sally 

upon the death of his mother, Mary 

Brumbaugh December 29. 

Condolences to the family of Karen 

Fergus upon the death of her Aunt 

Ann in December.  

Acme Receipts Program    Thank you for 

your contributions.  The money we receive is 

spent on altar flowers once a month for our shut

-ins.  

Installation of Newly Elected Deacons   

This installation will 

take place on Sunday, 

February 12th during 

our service. Newly 

elected deacons are 

Sam & Delores Courie, 

Doug & Christine 

Kline, Chris & Becky Kline, Bev Sheets, and 

Howard & Maryann Ludwick.  

2017 Church Directory 
We are working on putting 

out a new 2017 church direc-

tory and updating Prayer 

Chain information. You can 

find forms for both  Directo-

ry and Prayer Chain changes on the back table.  

Put changes in the offering plate or the secretar-

yôs mail box. You can also email changes to the 

church. Thank you.  

http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A0PDoS3VJfBRzEQAX9mJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTFyYzI1cjNjBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1nBG9pZANiZTc0OGM1YTRjNjYyMThkYjg2ZjI2ZmI3ZmMxMmU1OARncG9zAzE5?back=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fyhs%2Fsearch%3F_adv_prop%3Dimage%26
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Lent 2017  

Theme:  Godõs Promises through the Cross  

(from Max Lucadoõs book, He Chose the Nails) 

 
The area wide Church of the Brethren congregations meet to observe 

the season of Lent. Refreshments following each service. Services begin 

at 7 pm Sunday evenings.  

 

Date                    Location              Speaker                Title/Scripture                            

March 5                     Akron 1st                  Kris Hawk                   Godôs Promise in the Crown of Thorns   

                                                                                                                                     Matthew 27:28-31,46    

 

March 12                Center                       Tobin Crenshaw        Godôs Promise in the Nails 

                                                                                                     Luke 23:32-34; Colossians 2:14 

 

March 19                Eastwood                  Wayne Scott              Godôs Promise in the Sponge 

                                                                                                    John 19: 28-30; Hebrews 4: 15-16 

 

March 26                Reading                    Mark Kell                  Godôs Promise in the Tomb 

                                                                                                    John 19:38-42; John 20:6-9 

 

April 2                    Eden                        Festival of Choirs 

 

April 9                    Palm Sunday 

April 16                Easter 

http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A0PDoX2phgFR5BEA18eJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBlMTQ4cGxyBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1n?back=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3Fp%3Dlent%2Bclipart%26_adv_prop%3Dimage%26va%3Dlent%2Bclipart%26fr%3Dush-mailc
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Board Chair Memo 

As we are entering a new year with our new pas-

tor on board we want to thank everyone for their 

work in 2016.  It is appreciated.  Looking for-

ward, we want to keep our focus on Christ and 

work to share the ñgood news.ò  We want to 

welcome all who have agreed to work in 

Christôs Kingdom in 2017.  (We still need 

more.) 

We need to keep everyone up to date on several 

on-going unresolved problems.  Please be re-

sponsible when using church property and return 

when finished. If you have any church property 

at home, please, please return (for example, sev-

eral large stainless steel Faberware pans have 

disappeared form the kitchen.)  

Another re-occurring problem is lights left on 

and doors that are not locked when you leave.   

Sunday school teachers are still needed and vol-

unteers to help with various projects are also 

needed.  Please remember to use vouchers for 

expenses, (vouchers are in the library room be-

hind the sanctuary.)  Most important is to re-

member to treat each other as you would like to 

be treated.   

We are working on setting up a master calendar.  

Please check availability of dates before sched-

uling events.  The master calendar will be kept 

by the secretary.  (also on churchôs web page) 

If you are aware of a problem, please go through 

proper channels rather than letting it ñfester.ò  If 

we keep our focus on Christ, treat each other 

with love and respect and work together, we will 

have a good year sharing Godôs glory and work-

ing in his Kingdom. 

God Bless, Clarajean Knepp 

Executive Committee Notes for January 

Christian Education: asked for church calendar, 

scheduled Bible challenge for March 26 during the 

SS hour (fundraiser for camp fees) with crock pot 

dinner following the church service. Sunday school 

teachers are needed for spring and summer.  

Fellowship & Recreation: Discussed plans for East-

er, the church hayride and church picnic.  

Finance:  Vouchers needed for expenses to be paid. 

Guidelines in Church Board 2017 attached.  Memori-

al funds letters to go out to families for directions on 

uses (i.e. windows, countertops, carpeting, digital 

sign, sound system.) 

Music and Worship:  Mum Sunday will be Septem-

ber 24, Candlelight service on December 17th. Dis-

cussed audio visual in new business. Flower fund 

moved to Witness.  

Trustees: Fallen trees in cemetery taken care of by 

Mogadore. Carillon not working. Joel Sheets and 

Kimôs ex-husband will work on it. More communica-

tion needed for when events are cancelled so as not to 

waste money on snow plowing and salting. The paper 

recycle bin is overflowing, and problem needs cor-

recting. Bev Bridger to look into.  

Witness:  checking with New Windsor for what type 

of kits they need. 

Commission Meetings 

February 14, 2017, 7 pm 

Executive Committee Meeting 

February 14, 2017, 7:40 pm 

Needed:  

 Children's Acolyte Coordinator 

Duties:  

* Work with acolytes for a few minutes at the begin-

ning and conclusion of worship each Sunday 

* Create the acolyte schedule 

* Time commitment -Now through December 2017 

  

Greeter Coordinator 

Duties: 

* Ask individuals to be 

greeters each month 

* Time commitment- 

Now through December 

2017 

See Becky Kline if you 

are interested! 
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Inspiration Hills 

Junior High Winter Camp 

(gr 6-8) 

Inspiration Hills, Feb. 10-

12; Cost $90 

 

Junior Winter Camp (gr. 3-5) 

Inspiration Hills, Feb. 17-19; Cost $90 

Call 419-846-3010 ðSee bulletin board  

 

ñWhatôs Happening at Campò  
on bulletin board. This has news about winter 

camps, summer camp schedule and the Walnut 

Lodge remodeling.  

Conferences 
5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Wǳƭȅ ну-нф ŀǘ ǘƘŜ IŀǊǘǾƛƭƭŜ 
/ƘǳǊŎƘ ǿƛǘƘ WƻǎƘ aŎ5ƻǿŜƭƭ ǎǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ ōƻǘƘ CǊƛŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ 
{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎǎΦ  
 
!ƴƴǳŀƭ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ WǳƴŜ нуτWǳƭȅ н ŀǘ DǊŀƴŘ 
wŀǇƛŘǎΣ aL ŀǘ the DeVos Convention Center.  Jean 

Nesbitt is our delegate to this conference.  Theme:  

Risk Hope.  

NOAC: National Older Adult Conference will be 

September 4-8, 2017 at Lake Junaluska, North Caroli-

na 

National Youth Conference 2018,  will be held next 

year, July 21-26, 2018 at Colorado State University in 

Fort Collins.  

 

District Youth Outing    The District Youth will be meeting on February 18th! We are going to have 

each area meet separately for a fun event. The eastern area is going to be meeting in 

North Canton at Fazolis at 5pm. We will then head over to the North Canton Entertain-

ment Center from 6-8 pm for laser tag, skating, bumper cars, rock climbing, and other fun 

activities. The cost will be $20, which covers all expenses. 

 This will be great time for youth to meet others in the district! It's for 6-12th graders, so 

all youth are invited. We have scholarship funds available if there are youth who have 

some type of financial hardship. Questions/info:  Please contact Esther at:  

330.880.7161 or esther@nohcob.org  

mailto:330.880.7161
mailto:esther@nohcob.org
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2018 Springfield 150 Celebration  

A 150th anniversary committee of our church is being formed.  Contact Pastor Alan If you 

are interested in serving on this committee or for any ideas you have for this special reun-

ion.  The committee will soon be meeting to brainstorm ideas.  

In the Beginningé...149 years ago 

In 1868, East Nimishillen decided to divide their church 

into three new territories: E. Nimishillen, West Nimishil-

len (Mt. Pleasant) and Springfield. The Springfield con-

gregation met in school houses and homes of members 

until a white frame church building could be erected in 

1871 on land donated by the Mishlers. It had one large 

auditorium, a small kitchen and a nursery room. Money 

was obtained by ñsubscriptionò where members promised 

to pay several sums of money with the balance due in 1870. Elders at that time 

were Joseph Mishler, Jacob Garver and John B. Mishler.  

The novel idea of a Sunday school was slow in ac-

ceptance; in the beginning classes were held in the 

schoolhouse across the street until we Brethren felt 

it really was ñnot of the devilôs doing.ò 

There was an expansion in 1910 with the addition 

of an east-west wing, with a larger dining/

communion room, larger kitchen, aide room, vesti-

bule, furnace & two rooms upstairs. An Aide Soci-

ety was organized in 1916, the Board of Christian 

Education in 1918 & a Pastoral Board in 1919.   

Springfieldôs first paid pastor was Charles Wilkins, com-

ing to lead the congregation September 1, 1923. He and 

his wife lived on Orchard Street in Mogadore. In 1927 

the congregation had 149 peopleð76 adults, 33 teens, 

and 40 younger children.  Brother Wilkins left Spring-

field in 1928 to be followed by Pastor Chester H. Petry.  

Note: our church history can be found in a book located 

in the library.  

мутм CƛǊǎǘ .ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ 

²ƘƛǘŜ CǊŀƳŜ .ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ  мутм ǿƛǘƘ 9ŀǎǘ ²ƛƴƎ 9ȄǇŀƴǎƛƻƴ мфмл 

CƛǊǎǘ tŀƛŘ aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊΣ мфнпΣ /ƘŀǊƭŜǎ ²ƛƭƪƛƴǎ 


